STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

15 W Yakima Ave, Ste 200 + Yakima, WA 98902-3452 » (509) 575-2490

August 17, 2010

Ms. Roxann McKinstry
Dole Fruit Company
PO Box 1759

Salinas, CA 93902

RE: Site Hazard Assessment — Dole Northwest Fruit Birchmount Orchard
Ecology Facility/Site ID # 83451357; Cleanup Site ID # 6734

Dear Ms. McKinstry:

The Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) has completed the site hazard
assessment (SHA) of the Dole Northwest Fruit Birchmount Orchard, located at 3717 Crestview
Street, Wenatchee, as required by the Model Toxics Control Act (MTCA). A determination of
No Further Action (NFA) has been made under WAC 173-340-310(5)(d)(iD).

For your information, Ecology will be publishing the results of this and other recently completed
SHAs in the August 18, 2010, Special Issue of the Site Register.

Ecology reserves the right to initiate fuirther investigation at this site where new information is
received indicating a potential/actual threat to human health and/or the environment through the
release of a hazardous substance,

Please contact Tom Guthrie of the Chelan-Douglas Health District at (509) 886-6466 if you have
any questions relating to the SHA determination of your site.

Sincerely,

U%&M ﬁfz Mﬂ

Valerie Bound

Section Manager

Toxics Cleanup Program
Central Regional Office

cc: - Tom Guthrie, CDHD
Ted Benson, TCP-HQ




